# wsletter



## EAST NARROGIN PRIMARY SCHOOL

An Independent Public School

#### **ENDEAVOUR**

## **ACHIEVEMENT**

## SUSTAINABILITY

## **THOUGHTFULNESS**

Principal: Miss Ashleigh Dixon Deputy Principal: Mrs Joanna Hayes

Deputy Principal: Mrs Evelyn Wilkie Phone: (08) 9882 1600

Facebook: East Narrogin Primary School Email: EastNarrogin.PS@education.wa.edu.au Compass: East Narrogin Primary School Website: http://www.eastnarroginps.wa.edu.au

Newsletter No: 5 Date: 4 April 2023 Established 1963

#### The Fun of Term 1







#### **Coming Events**

**Combined School ANZAC** Ceremony

Thursday 6 April

- **Last Day of Term** Thursday 6 April
- Term 2 Begins Monday 24 April
- **ANZAC Day Public Holiday**
- Tuesday 25 April
- **★** School Sundowner Thursday 27 April
- **★** Hockey Clinic in PE Monday 8 and 15 May
- **★ P&C Meeting** Monday 8 May, 7:00pm
- **★ Faction Cross Country** Wednesday 17 May

School Times

ECC2

8:35am Start
2:50pm Finish

Room 3, 4, 7 and 8
8:45am Start
3:00pm Finish

Early Close
Please remember that we have early close at ENPS
every Tuesday
School closes at 2:30pm

Uniform Shop
Every Monday 8:30am-9:30am

East Narrogin Primary School

#### **East Narrogin Primary School**

Banking details Commonwealth Bank

BSB: 06 6040 Account No: 1990 1631

#### From the Principal

Kaya,

What a start to the 2023 school term it has been!

We have been buzzing with learning, school improvement and above all, happiness in the air. This week we will end with a bang, welcoming the MiniRoos into the school on Tuesday. Our Year 6 students will also join us in an ANZAC Day Commemoration hosted by Narrogin Primary School this year at Memorial Park. Students are encouraged to bring flowers on Tuesday morning to contribute to our school wreath.

A huge congratulations to all our students working so hard to achieve their ENE Bee Certificates. Some students even achieved 50 ENE Bee points for the term!

#### **Swimming Carnival**

Congratulations to all our students on their 'have a go' attitude, high spirits and encouragement of peers throughout our Swimming Carnival last week. Thank you to our family volunteers, who showed up on the day to support our school, your efforts are greatly valued and we could not have done it without you. A big appreciation to our ever so talented Mrs Wilkie, who was the brains and coordinator of the carnival. Who knew she also had a hidden talent on the microphone!

## Staffing - Term 2

Mrs Hayes will be jetting off on her long service leave next term. We wish her a well-deserved break. Mr van Wyk will jump on board as Deputy alongside Mrs Wilkie for Term 2. Miss Clarke will also join us for the term, supporting curriculum and classrooms throughout the school.

#### P&C

Thank you for the hard work of our P&C throughout the term. With many fundraisers, meetings and grand ideas in the works. The team are always looking for new faces to jump on board in varying capacities (big and small). All P&C efforts contribute to enhancing student outcomes and driving East Narrogin Primary School improvements. Please reach out to Belinda Furphy, our amazing P&C President or the school for more information.

#### **School Culture Survey**

A final reminder to ensure your School Culture Survey has been completed and your voice heard. Paper copies are also available in the front office.

https://www.schoolsurvey.edu.au/s/RhXdRPsY

Office, Library and Sensory Room Locations – Term 2 Starting from Term 2, our Front Office will be relocated into our original administration building on Homer Street. If you are visiting the school during school hours or need to drop lunches please sign in through the Front Office. Mrs Hayes and Mrs Wilkie are upstairs, neighbouring Room 7 and Laycee can be found in Room 5. Our Sensory Room can be found in ECC1, with additional sensory equipment in our classroom spaces. This means our amazing Library will reopen into a functional space for our students in Term 2. We can not wait to see Mrs Seton's amazing ideas come to light! These moves are to maximise our learning environment to support student engagement and learning.

I wish all our families a safe and fun-filled holiday break. We look forward to welcoming our students back Monday, 24 April.

Miss Ashleigh Dixon, Principal Ashleigh.dixon@education.wa.edu.au

#### From the Deputy

Dear Parents and Carers,

This term has seen many of our students participate enthusiastically in their learning and whole school community events. We have celebrated Swimming Carnivals, enjoyed ENE Bee rewards and we have participated in an Eagles visit. It is pleasing to see East Narrogin Primary School students having a go at these special events and being friendly with each other.

#### **ENE Bee Wheel Award**

Congratulations to the following students who had their names drawn out at Mondays assembly. These students each had the chance to spin the ENE Bee Wheel for a reward.

#### Week 10

Piper Franks 10 minutes board games.
Joseph March 10 minutes sport.
Kaia Shipway 10 minutes sport.
Imogen March Free dress with a friend.

Yeva Razumovska Chose the book for Library time

#### **Swimming Carnivals Results**

Congratulations to all our students that participated in the Faction Swimming Carnival last week. It was wonderful to see everyone participate with great spirit.

Congratulations to the following students on their achievements.

#### Year 4 Girls

Champion Amber Harrington

#### Year 4 Boys

Champion Matthew Riley
Runner Up Christian Chattillon

#### Year 5 Girls

Champion Piper Franks Runner Up Imogen March

#### Year 5 Boys

Champion Michael Henry Runner Up Lachlan Sheppard

#### Year 6 Girls

Champion Alyssa Parks Runner Up Tianna Walling-Kulker

#### Year 6 Boys

Champion James Oats

Runner Up Mason Keegan-Rowe

#### **Faction Shield Results**

1st Wandoo 2nd Marri 3rd Jarrah



#### Deputy cont..

#### **Honour Certificate Recipients Week 8**

Congratulations to the following students for receiving Honour Certificates at our assembly in Week 8.

Kaia Shipway
Summer Turvey
Makaveli Jackson
Maverick Butterfield
Shannon Inman
Abbi Miller
Jordyn Skinner

Candian Llala

Jordyn Skinner
Candice Ugle
Xzaviah Butterfield
Ruby Charles
Lydia Shanks
De'andre Drage
Khaleesi Terry
Haven Budby
Tianna Walling-Kulke
Zara Ninyette
Alyssa Parks
Yeva Razumovska
Thomas Stephens
Orion Holliday
Candice Ugle
Harley Williams

#### **Junior Aussie of the Month**

Summer Turvey is consistently being kind and considerate to her friends and staff members. Summer is a pleasure to have in our school community.

#### **Senior Aussie of the Month**

Alexi is displaying wonderful leadership skills and is being an excellent role model to his peers. Alexi is making sure the sports equipment is easily accessible and always ensures it is packed away after each session. Alexi is to be commended for his maturity and beautiful manners.





Summer Turvey and Alexi Kulker

#### **Attendance Award**

Congratulations to Kent Staphorst for being awarded highest attendance in our school this assembly. Kent received a voucher from Carbanas Coffee Lounge.



#### Year 6 Leadership Day

On Wednesday 29 March the Year 6 Leaders travelled to Williams to participate in a leadership event with Primary School Year 6 Leaders in our region. The day was facilitated by Sophie Zadeh, a nonverbal communication specialist who coaches leaders in government and large organisations on communication skills and public speaking. If you would like to know more about Sophie, her website, Sophie Zadeh.

The day covered Leadership, Emotional Intelligence, Self Awareness, Self Regulation, Relationship Management, Vocal Power and Body Language.



#### **Perth Symphony Orchestra**

On Thursday 30 March the whole school enjoyed a interactive session with Frank and Nicole from the Perth Symphony Orchestra. The students learned how to maintain a beaty using tapping sticks, bongo drums and maraccas. The students were also exposed to the beautiful sound of the French Horn.







#### Deputy cont..

#### **Combined Schools ANZAC Service**

The Combined Schools ANZAC Service will be held on Thursday 6 April at 11.00am in Memorial Park and will be hosted by Narrogin Primary School. The Year 6 students from East Narrogin Primary School will be attending the Service. Alexi Kulker and Lucy Sands will be laying a wreath. Congratulations to Tianna Walling-Kulker for being selected to present her speech on reflections of the "Vietnam War".



#### Narrogin Senior High School ANZAC Service

Lucy Sands and Alexi Kulker will be laying a wreath on behalf of East Narrogin Primary School at the Narrogin Senior High School Anzac Service on Tuesday 25 April at Narrogin Senior High School.

#### **Nut Aware**

As a school we are unable to promote that we either 'ban nuts' or are 'nut-free' – being 'allergy aware' is a more appropriate term.

Minimising the allergen is one of several strategies that can be implemented to reduce the risk. Promoting a school as 'nut-free' is not recommended for the following reasons:

- It is impractical to implement and enforce;
- There is no evidence of effectiveness;
- It does not encourage the development of strategies for avoidance in the wider school community;
- It may encourage complacency about risk minimisation strategies (for teachers, students and parents/guardians) if a food is banned.

At East Narrogin Primary School we do insist that minimising exposure to particular foods such as peanuts and tree nuts can reduce the level of risk. This can include removing nut spreads and products containing nuts from the school canteen, but does not include removing products that 'may contain traces' of peanuts or tree nuts.

Have a safe and enjoyable holiday and we look forward to a very productive Term 2.

## Mrs Joanna Hayes, Deputy Principal Joanna.hayes@education.wa.edu.au



#### D&C

#### **Eco Basics Fundraisers**

Thanks to everyone who has supported this new initiative. The items have been delivered and will be distributed this week.

#### **Canteen News**

We will continue to use the Narrogin Senior High School Canteen for lunch orders for the foreseeable future. Thanks to Desi Wilkie and Emma Peddey for assisting with taking and delivering orders for our students.

East Narrogin Primary School uses the services of the Narrogin Senior High School for lunch orders on Mondays and Fridays.

#### To order lunch:

Write your child's name, room number and food to be ordered on a paper bag or envelope.

- Enclose the required money (correct money if possible or as close to accurate as possible).
- Place the bag in the lunch order basket located at Breakfast Club, now in the Art Room, downstairs.
- Mrs Desi Wilkie will be available to help students complete forms if needed.
- Orders must be received by 9:00am, if your child forgets to put their order in the basket, we will do our best to accommodate late orders.

#### Mrs Belinda Furphy, ENPS P&C President

#### **Uniform Shop**

The Uniform Shop will now be open on Monday mornings from 8:30am – 9:30am. We will not be doing a jumper order this year. However, we have a range of sizes in stock and also a small supply of second hand jumpers. You can still order the wet weather jacket. Scarves are available for \$3:00. Have a look at your winter uniform as the cold weather might not be too far away. We would also love some donations of second hand uniforms that you no longer need.

#### Mrs Jaz Charles, ENPS Uniform Co-Ordinator

#### Library

Hello and welcome to the ENPS Library.

#### **Library Hours**

Monday and Wednesdays between 8:00am and 4:00pm.

#### **Library News**

Thank you to the families who have been supporting Scholastics Book Club, 15% of your order value is given back to our school.

#### **Book of the Week**

This beautiful book, written by Jackie French, is about a wombat who just wants carrots but ends up in different races with the school students.



#### **Book Returns**

Friendly reminder to bring all your library books back this week before the holidays.

Have a safe and Happy Easter and see you all in Term 2.

#### Mrs Sandi Seton Library Officer

#### **Community Notices**

#### Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.



#### **HUB CLUB**

Welcome to Amity Health's HUB CLUB. Explore our creation stations, construction fun, simple cooking, arts and

When: Wednesday afternoon during Term 2 (starting Week 2)

Time: 3:00pm-4:30pm

Where: East Narrogin Primary School Community Centre

(Butler Street parking)

Who: Primary school aged children (Kindergarten to Year

6).

A parent or guardian over the age of 18 must be in attendance.

**Contact:** Kirsten 0428 929 550 or kpartyka@amityhealth.com.au



#### KIDS HUB PLAYGROUP

Amity Health's free Playgroup sessions are back for 2023.

A fun morning for families to make new friends and socialise in a safe, relaxed environment.

When: Mondays of Term 2
Time: 9:00am -11:30am

Where: East Narrogin Primary School Community Centre

(Butler Street Parking)

Who: Families with children aged 0-4 years old. Parents/

carers must be in attendance.

Contact: Kirsten 0428 929 550 or Hannah 0437 858 079

Morning tea provided with tea and coffee available for parents and carers.

Parents can seek advice, make new friends, enjoy a cuppa and join in.

Kids explore hands on and skill based play and learning activities.



#### Devine You Inc.

Sewing, Crochet and Knitting
Where: 8 Federal Street Narrogin
When: Saturday during school terms

**Time:** 2:00pm-4:00pm **Age:** 8-18 years

Classes begin Saturday 18 February. Register by 15 February to 0477 795 389

#### **NET SET GO**

#### Who

Pre-primary and Year 1 girls and boys, born 2016 to 2018

Tuesdays 3:30pm-4:30pm, Term 2

Where

YMCA Narrogin Recreation Centre

Cost

\$86:83 (includes pack and court fees)

**Enquiries** 

Lee Conlan ndnaado@gmail.com or 0428 815 029



#### **Junior Soccer**

Where: East Narrogin Primary School Oval When: Saturday morning from Week 6 until December

Time: 9:00am-10:30am
Age: 7 years old and older
Cost: gold coin to participate
Contact: Clive 0438 811 657



#### **GoldStix**

Hockey WA's grassroots participation program—Goldstix, provides the opportunity to learn hockey in a fun, safe and inclusive environment.

Where: Narrogin Hockey Turf
Day and Time: Fridays 3:30pm
Start Date: Friday 28 April for 10 weeks
Cost: \$85.00 with Equipment, \$50.50 without equipment

Contact: Rodney Johnson 0409 625 428 or ugshockeydo@gmail.com

